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 29 October 2023 
 
The Double Oak Volunteer Fire Department is excited to announce Erik Eichinger as our new Fire Chief. 
After 25 years of dedicated service to our community, Chief Whisenhunt is retiring from this position. 
This is a succession that we have discussed over the past year to ensure a coordinated transfer of duties 
and leadership. Scott Whisenhunt will remain with the department to guide Chief Eichinger in his new 
position.  
 
Chief Eichinger has an extensive background in executive management and has been a leader in our 
department since his arrival. He has served as our training officer, on the board of directors, and as a 
captain with the necessary experience on fire ground operations and command to continue the 
outstanding service the DOVFD has provided the town of Double Oak. 
 
Help us both congratulate Chief Eichinger on a well-deserved appointment and thank former Chief 
Whisenhunt on his years of service to the town. 
 
 
 
K. Heimerdinger 
Asst. Chief DOVFD 


